
(CONTENT WARNING: IMPLIED BODY HORROR) 
 
KRIS SOLIS HC- DEB 
 
 
(Check was conducted by Jemima Derry, police officer resident of 
Deborah.) 
 
———- 
 
(Camera feed begins. Derry is facing the Solis household. The door is 
open.) 
 
DERRY: Jemima Derry, resident officer for the protection and safety 
of Deborah’s citizens. Warrant obtained for investigation into House 
31, 2804 Lantern Way, inhabited by Kris Solis and his two daughters.  
 
DERRY: I will not comment opinions for the remainder of this video, 
so as to properly document the surroundings. 
 
(Derry proceeds inside the house. The inside looks torn up, as though 
a struggle had taken place. A few flashes are visible, Derry is 
assumed to have photographically documented the scene.) 
 
(Kitchen is entered. Dishes are piled in the sink. Some have broken 
on the floor. The cupboards are empty. A few drawings are pinned to 
the fridge. Rustling of paper as Derry is assumed to collect these.) 
 
(Master bedroom is empty. A large bug crawls along the wall in view 
of the camera. Fabrics in the room are torn down and slashed. Derry 
takes photo.) 
 
(Transition period. Items heard moving. Camera feed blurry.) 
 
(One children’s bedroom with two bunk beds. One of the bunk beds is 
collapsed. Drawings further decorate the room. Blankets are strewn 
across this room as well. Dust fills the room. Derry takes photo.) 
 
DERRY: Proper search of the household concluded. No individuals 
present within the house. Searching the outside. 
 
(Derry proceeds to the back of the house, at which point a stifled 
gasp is heard and the camera shakes and unfocuses. When it refocuses, 
it is pointing towards the back porch covering.) 
 



(A large woodchipper is present at the back of the yard. Below this 
woodchipper, a metal bucket sits. It is almost completely full of an 
indistinguishable chopped pinkish substance. Broken ropes are tied 
around the porch overhang posts, their torn ends leading into the 
chipper’s teeth. The woodchipper, the bucket and the surrounding 
ground are all stained deep red. A note, also stained, sits near the 
bucket.) 
 
(Five minutes pass. The camera shakily approaches and looks into the 
bucket. Extensive rustling in the background. Derry’s hand, now 
gloved, slowly reaches into the bucket and feels around.) 
 
(Thirty seconds pass. Derry pulls out a scrap of fabric.) 
 
(Forty-three more seconds pass. A choking sound is audible. Derry 
pulls out a piece of hair.) 
 
(Derry stands up jerkily and takes the handle of the bucket. Camera 
feed cuts out. Two minutes pass.) 
 
(Camera feed cuts back in. Derry is standing back outside the house. 
Her voice sounds significantly more unsure.) 
 
DERRY: House 31… deemed currently uninhabited. Evidence found will be 
analyzed. No current residents. 
 
(Pause. Derry seems to be hesitating.) 
 
DERRY: …Order given to turn off heating moderation in the household.  
 
(Camera feed ends.) 
 
 
 
———- 
 
 
// Heat regulation of House 31 ordered cut off. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/15FOk8nEHiZs_ka_VOeYOPClUjuRvBtOJHnUAGY1Qf7o/edit

